
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 
on House Bill 248. 
 
My name is Bobi Lekic and I am a small business owner and the reason I support 
House Bill 248 is because it secures a person’s right to bodily autonomy. As a recent 
cancer survivor, I have taken charge of my health and refuse to allow the government, 
any business or entity to force me to inject anything into my body or the body of my 
children that may pose a health threat to us.  Also, as a small business owner I do not 
want to bear the responsibility for potentially endangering the lives of employees by 
mandating how they should live and what type of medical treatment they should seek.   
 
I am asking that you support HB 248 and protect a person’s right to bodily autonomy. 
 
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of House Bill 248. 
  
Sincerely,  
 
Bobi Lekic 


